Crystal Lake Middle School SAF Minutes February 5, 2019 6:30 PM



- 1. Welcome
- Ms. Matias welcomed everyone to the SAF meeting.
- 2. Approval of the minutes from the December 4, 2018 meeting
- Ms. Desai motioned approval of the SAF minutes and Ms. Howard seconded the motion.
- 3. SAF District Meeting Report:
- Quest speaker Mr. Jeffery Bold District SAF President.
- SAF are trying to push getting a nurse in all of the schools.
- SAF is trying to get parent surveys that are more user friendly, simplifying the form or including a vocabulary reference along with the survey. Also, parents need to know which student they are answering for if they have more than one student at the school. We would like for the feedback to be more beneficial.
- HW clarification is needed especially through CANVAS. This is a problem for some students who don't have technology, hours

that are put for due time on HW, not allowing students time to make up the course work. It appears that Broward does have a HW policy but some teachers are not following the policy. Some want the HW policy to be added to each school's website. According to 6000.1 if assigning electronic HW and students do not have access to electronics an alternative assignment needs to be given.

- On all Middle and HS schedules drivers ed will be offered and put on all school's website.
- Student ID's students are forgetting their ID. Some schools are choosing to not let kids on campus without their ID and charging \$10 for ID's. SAF motioned for an ID policy.
- SAF is trying to get the payrate raised for substitute teachers.
- Ms. Rowe asked if SAF has discussed getting a Social Worker/Family Social Worker (Mental Health Counselor) in every school. A family in crisis is not going to be able to drive somewhere.
- SAF wants to motion that the school board should only have 60 to 90 days to answer on motions. Currently they do not have a time limit.
- February 28, 2019 at 6PM is the next SAF meeting at Monarch HS.
 Superintendent Runcie is going to be at the meeting.
- SAF is going to be working on analyzing a process on setting up a booster club at schools and an avenue for people to go to if the booster club is not following the rules. There is a problem that booster clubs are not governed.
- Calendar was set for the next school year. For the 2020-2021 school year they would have a purposed a week-long Thanksgiving break and two other days will be taken away.
- 4. Questions/Comments/Adjournment

 Motion to adjourn was accepted by Mr. Miller and Ms. Howard second the motion.

Next Meeting – March 5, 2019